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Adjunct Faculty Committee

Meeting Minutes
December 2, 2005
Committee Members Present: Susie Sanders, Danny Gonzales (ex-officio), Dorothy Moore, Cheryl Pyatt  Ralph Siler

Committee Members Absent: Carrie Bruno, Heather Estes, Lisa Frazier, Dorinda Friez, Charlene Mitchell, Greg Molyneaux, Mary Swetich, Linda Uhlenkott
Adjunct Faculty Present: Sue Bettles, Louie Horton, Lester Morris, Joy Redfern, John Zillich

Meeting commenced at 2:00 pm.  

Welcome and introductions were made. 
 The Pahrump site was discussed briefly as a request was made to Administration by Susie Sanders previously for additional information concerning the Pahrump issue and how adjuncts might be affected.  Further information may be available at the next Adjunct Committee meeting due to the postponement of a decision by the Board of Regents’ until January’s meeting.  Louie Horton related a time when Round Mountain classes were offered via GBC and that the distance between Elko and that site created a challenge for instructors.

1.  Approval of Minutes 

The minutes from the previous meeting held on October 14, 2005 were approved.
2.  Communication   and Communication with Department
Two items were discussed.  One related to how the Adjunct Representatives communicate with other adjuncts, and the second concerned communication with adjuncts by their Department.
There still seems to be an issue with GBC assigned email addresses.  A couple of adjuncts present indicated a continuing problem trying to access the GBC GroupWise Email address due to changes in instructions, passwords, etc.   Discussion and suggestions were made on the best method, person or persons to contact for resolution.  Another adjunct indicated being told to put in a work order for a computer problem, but was unable to access the work order form.

Information was relayed concerning the Department Chair meeting Susie Sanders and Cheryl Pyatt attended prior to this meeting for permission to obtain adjunct e-mail addresses for distribution of meeting minutes and adjunct-related materials.  Because of a privacy issue, it was determined another solution must be found.  It was suggested the Department Chairs be sent Adjunct Representative correspondence via email and that they in turn forward the correspondence to adjuncts.  Another suggestion was to have a release form distributed to adjuncts via email which would indicate their preference on release of email addresses, and a means to send an email directly to either or both Faculty Senate Adjunct Reps.   However, Department Chairs indicated even they do not have personal contact information for all of their adjuncts, especially e-mail addresses.  The topic will be discussed further at the next Department Chairs Committee meeting to seek some kind of resolution.  Another issue brought up in the Department Chairs meeting dealt with the Finals Week Class Schedule and the fact that some adjuncts are not aware of the class time changes, which may cause room scheduling problems.  Ways of making adjuncts aware of the schedule change were discussed.

  A question was posed to adjuncts on how they keep in contact with their Department or vice versa.  One adjunct indicated having no contact at all with anyone in the Department, a couple indicated being contacted through the Department support staff person.  Those in the English and Computing Departments indicated seeing and/or speaking almost daily with the Department Chair, faculty or staff.
Suggestions were requested on better communication.  A letter sent to all adjuncts in the Recreation and Physical Education Department at the beginning of the semester was mentioned.  One adjunct felt she is now better informed due to the updated Adjunct Faculty Handbook and communication via the Adjunct Faculty Senate Reps and Danny Gonzales’ Office.   

3.  Technology

Interviews on the new Instructional Designer/Trainer position have been in progress and the position should be filled by January.
 
Discussion was held on problems encountered in IAV classes and the desire to be able to view other class sites at will, not sound based.   One instructor requires that all sites not use the “mute” button to assure a more attentive audience.

Concern was expressed about the acquisition of WebCt by Blackboard.  It’s believed the transition will 
occur over a couple of years and will probably mesh the best of both.  It is surmised training will be available as the transition occurs.

 4.  Adjunct Evaluation

The English Department is currently doing a pilot program which may incorporate adjuncts.  Due to accreditation concerns, something may be in place by spring or fall of 2006.  The English Department, Adjunct Committee, and Academic Standards may be contacted for further assistance.

5.  Revised Faculty Quick Reference


The “Faculty Quick Reference” was updated following a suggestion from Heather Estes in a previous meeting.  A list of Departments and their academic disciplines was inserted in place of the academic calendar.  Requests were made to review the brochure for possible errors.  It was noted a couple of “private” e-mail addresses were listed for a couple of Satellite Center contact persons.  Due to the privacy concern, the question was posed to Danny Gonzales on the legalities.  He suggested checking with Human Resources.

6. Spring In-service Activities  
It was felt the activities will be somewhat of a challenge this spring due to the date fulltime faculty return from the Christmas break.  There will be a 1 ½ hour session on Assessments and linking them to Learning Outcomes.  A session will be held on class scheduling.  The Library will do a presentation on alternative search engines.  A break out session on IAV Techniques and the Internet is tentatively planned, along with a couple of Strategic Planning sessions.  Adjuncts are welcome to attend all scheduled activities. 
For those unable to attend, a PowerPoint presentation may be available for viewing.  There is still no additional stipend available for adjuncts who attend since the FTE count did not meet the hoped for 5% increase. 
7.  Benefits

The Childcare center has a 20% discount for childcare available for adjuncts and fulltime faculty if the child/children are enrolled in the program fulltime.

A question was posed on what, if any discounts were available for any adjuncts that have a GBC photo ID card.  The only discount known is a 5 or 10% discount on gifts from the GBC Bookstore.
8.  New Business

     
 A teaching forum organized by Lynne Owens to discuss classroom issues to help become a better teacher meets once per month.  The current schedule is noon to 1 pm, but may change to 12:30 to 1:30pm to accommodate attendee schedules better.  The next meeting is Thursday, December 8th in McMullen Hall, Room 221. The topic of discussion will be Reading.  For more information, send an email to Lynneo@gwmail.gbcnv.edu . 

Adjunct Committee dates for the spring semester are scheduled for 9:00 to 10:30 a.m. in HTC 137, 
BM 1, ELY 118, WIN 115 on the following Fridays: January 27, February 24, March 24, and April 28, 

Meeting Adjourned 2:55 pm.
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